
+UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE 

 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 

 

For the week ending on February 15, 2018 
  

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 546 calls for service including 38 automobile 
crashes, 6 Retail Thefts, 8 domestics, 11 disabled vehicles, 10 meet complainants and 35 alarms.  

Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below: 
 

MALL AND VICINITY 
 

Theft Reports 
LA Fitness 200 Village Dr- occurred 2/13/18 between 1120 and 1230 hours 

Victim had a Rolex watch stolen from a changing room locker- watch valued at $8,500. 
 
King of Prussia Plaza 160 N. Gulph Rd- occurred 2/10/18 between 1900 and 1930 

Unknown actor(s) stole a wallet from a purse hanging from the victim’s shoulder.  Victim believes 
incident occurred while she was riding a crowded escalator. 

 

AREA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Intoxicated Person 
Valley Forge Casino Resort 1210 First Ave- occurred 2/11/18 at 0012 hours 

Officers responded for a complaint of unwanted subject causing a disturbance.  Subject was arrested for 
Public Drunkenness upon UMPD arrival.  
 

Threats 
Manor Care Health Services 600 W. Valley Forge Rd- occurred 2/13/28 at 1237 hours 

Employee caused a disturbance during a staff meeting, and threatened co-workers when asked to leave.  
Subject was terminated as a result of his actions and banned from the property.   
 

 

AREA EAST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Harassment 
200 block E. Valley Forge Rd- occurred between 2/11/18 and 2/13/18 
Victim received several messages via Instagram and Facebook from a former acquaintance- some 
threatening in nature.   
   

Threats 
300 block Ross Rd- occurred 2/09/18 at 1553 hours 

Complainant reports her intoxicated neighbor was yelling obscenities and threatened violence against her.  
Responding officers found parties separated upon arrival. 
 



GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY 
 

Fraud 
300 block Arden Rd- occurred between 2/08/18 and 2/09/18 

Victim received a phone call from an unknown male stating he was her grandson’s lawyer, and the 
grandson had just been involved in a DUI accident.  Male caller requested money be sent via wire 
transfers and certified checks.  After money was sent, the victim received another call requesting 
additional funds.  Victim’s bank denied the second transaction- suspecting fraud.   
 

Criminal Mischief 
Gulph Road School 650 S. Henderson Rd- occurred between 2/09/18 and 2/11/18 

Unknown actor(s) used on-site construction equipment to cause $2,000-$3,000 in damage to the retention 
basin. 
 
 
 
 
 


